

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

| TOPIC: | OPIC: Donations | | | | | | |
|---|-----------------|-------------------|------|----------------|--|--|--|
| SUBMITTED | BY: | Roberto J. Santos | _ of | Superintendent | | | |
| APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD: | | | | | | | |
| DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: October 21, 2009 | | | | | | | |

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.

The following are donations over \$1000

- 1. Technology Dept. received a donation of 4 laptop computers valued at \$3,200.00 from Hewlett Packard Company.
- 2. Gonzalez Middle Cheerleading Acct. received a donation of \$2,640.57 from the parent booster club.
- 3. United South High School Tennis Team received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Wal-Mart.
- 4. Trautmann Middle School "Lassos" received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Wal-Mart.
- 5. Trautmann Middle School "Lassos" received a donation of \$1,264.60 from the Lassos Booster Club.
- 6. United High School received a donation of two 8'x20' storage containers valued at \$1,900 each for a total of \$3,800.00 from Mr. Roberto Treviño, Southern Sanitation.

The following are donations under \$1000

- 1. United South High School Mariachi Group received a donation of \$25.00 from Erica B. Garcia.
- 2. United South High School Class of 2010 received a donation of \$100.00 from Sanchez Oil and Gas Corp.
- 3. Malakoff Elementary School Library received a donation of three books valued at \$134.95 from Mr. Ed Gonzalez owner of Ed's Trophies.
- 4. Muller Elementary School received a donation of Tennis Shoes valued at \$400.00 from Laredo Next Generation Rotary.
- 5. United South High School ROTC Group received a donation of \$50.00 from City of Laredo Council Member Gene Belmares.
- 6. STEP Academy received a donation of \$500.00 from J.B. Alexander High School.
- 7. STEP Academy received a donation of \$100.00 from Mr. Isidro J. Soto.
- 8. Clark Elementary School received a donation of \$500.00 from Mr. Jesus Briones.
- 9. United South High School Student Activity Account received a donation of \$169.85 from Target.
- 10. Malakoff Elementary School received a donation of 12 tri-folds with a value of \$250.00 from Ms. Claudia Rodriguez.
- 11. Trautmann Middle School received a donation of \$204.66 from Target.
- 12. Clark Elementary School received a donation of two printers with a value of \$140.00 from Ms. Lisa Garcia and Ms. Elizabeth Barrera.
- 13. LBJ High School Boys Basketball received a donation of \$350.00 from Champion Care, Inc.
- 14. LBJ High School Boys Basketball received a donation of \$100.00 from LBJ Athletic Booster Club.
- 15. LBJ High School Navy Junior Officer Training Corp. received a donation of \$100.00 from LBJ Athletic Booster Club.

Grand Total: \$ 16,029.63

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources.



Hector J. Perez
Executive Director of Information Technology

MEMORANDUM

To:

Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

From:

Hector J. Perez

Executive Director of Information Technology

Through:

Eduardo H. Zuñiga

Associate Superintendent of Student and Support Services

Date:

August 24, 2009

Subject:

Laptop Computer Donation

The following is to inform you that the Hewlett Packard Company has donated 4 laptop computers to our district. The serial numbers are as follows: The total value is #3200.

Unit 1 Serial Number: (S) CNV9295HNW Unit 2 Serial Number: (S) CNV9295JTF Unit 3 Serial Number: (S) CNV9295HPW Unit 4 Serial Number: (S) CNV9295HPO

The computers were awarded as prices as part of the High School attendance incentive program for the 2008 – 2009 school year. They have been issued to 4 students from the 4 different high schools. Let me know if you have any questions on this matter.

MEMO

To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

From:

Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal

Ref:

Acceptance of Donation

Date:

September 14, 2009

The parent booster club has donated \$2,640.57 to the Cheerleading Account. The donation was given to be used for cheerleading competitions. We would like to thank the parent booster club for their support.

Thank you,

Antonio Gonzalez Middle



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

September 22, 2009

The United South High School Tennis Team has received the following donation:

Wal-Mart.....\$ 1,000.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Tennis Team is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Raymundo Gonzalez, III, Principal Trautmann Middle School

Board of Trustees

John M. Bruce President District 7

Pat Campos Vice-President District 3

Juan Antonio Molina, Jr Secretary District 4

> Ricardo Molina Parliamentarian District 1

Francisco "Pancho" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

William "Bill" Johnson District 5

Juan Roberto Ramirez Member

TO:

ROBERTO J. SANTOS, SUPERINTENDENT

FROM:

RAYMUNDO GONZALEZ, III

SUBJECT:

DONATION

DATE:

October 02, 2009

TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL "LASSOS" HAS RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING DONATION:

\$1,000.00 Walmart # 1585724

WE RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THAT YOU PLACE THIS ITEM ON THE NEXT BOARD MEETING AGENDA FOR APPROVAL BY THE BOARD. TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL IS VERY APPRECIATIVE FOR THIS GENEROUS DONATION.



Raymundo Gonzalez, III, Principal Trautmann Middle School

Board of Trustees

John M. Bruce President District 7

Pat Campos Vice-President District 3

Juan Antonio Molina, Jr Secretary District 4

> Ricardo Molina Parliamentarian District 1

Francisco "Pancho" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

William "Bill" Johnson Member District 5

Juan Roberto Ramirez Member District 6 TO:

ROBERTO J. SANTOS, SUPERINTENDENT

FROM:

RAYMUNDO GONZALEZ, III

RAM

SUBJECT:

DONATION

DATE:

October 07, 2009

TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL "LASSOS" HAS RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING DONATION:

\$1,264.60 from Trautmann Middle Lassos Booster Club

WE RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THAT YOU PLACE THIS ITEM ON THE NEXT BOARD MEETING AGENDA FOR APPROVAL BY THE BOARD. TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL IS VERY APPRECIATIVE FOR THIS GENEROUS DONATION.

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6219 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 8501 Curly Lane. - Laredo, TX 78045 - (956) 473-7400 - Fax (956) 473-7499

Delia Campos

From:

Hector Cavazos [hcavazos@uisd.net]

Sent:

Friday, October 16, 2009 10:46 AM

To:

dcampos@uisd.net

Cc:

'Robert Santos'; 'Mike Garza'

Subject:

Value of donated containers

Importance: High

Ms. Campos,

The 8' x 20' storage containers donated by Southern Sanitation to the District to be used at United High School have a value of \$1,900.00 each. There were two (2) containers donated to the District, for a total value of \$3,800.00.

The company's address is:

Southern Sanitation Services, Inc.

P.O. Box 333

Laredo, TX_78042

Attn: Mr. Ŕoberto Treviño

Please call me if you need any more information on this matter.

Sincerely,

Hector G. Cavazos
Purchasing Manager
United ISD Purchasing Department
Service Center
3501 East Saunders Road
Laredo, Texas 78041

Phone: (956) 473-7919 Fax: (956) 473-7950 Email: hcavazos@uisd.net



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

October 6, 2009

The United South High School Mariachi Group has received the following donation:

Erica B. Garcia\$ 25.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

October 1, 2009

The United South High School Class of 2010 has received the following donation:

Sanchez Oil and Gas Corp.\$ 100.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Class of 2010 is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





SCHOOL DISTRICT UNITED INDEPEN

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Memorandum

To:

Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Anna R. Torres

Date:

Subject: Donation October 1, 2009

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary received a donation from one of our grandparents, Ed Gonzalez owner of Ed's Trophies. Mr. Gonzalez donated three books to our library. The books are at an estimated cost of \$134.95. We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary School is very appreciative of the generosity of this donor.

XC: Ann McDonald, Executive Director for Elementary Education





JULIA BIRD JONES MULLER ELEMENTARY UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Mayra N. Solorio Principal Luz E. Serna Asst. Principal Raymond D. Botello Asst. Principal

To:

Mr. Santos, Superintendent &

UISD Board Members

From:

Mayra N. Solorio, Principal

Date:

September 28, 2009

Re:

Donations

I am submitting to the district, a donation of \$400.00 worth of Tennis Shoes, made by Laredo Next Generation Rotary, for approval by you and the board members at the next UISD Board Meeting.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the donated items please feel free to contact me.

It is the policy of United I.S.D. not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, or handicap in its programs, services, or activities as required by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972; and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended.



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent,

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

September 15, 2009

The United South High School ROTC Group has received the following donation:

City of Laredo – Council Member Gene Belmares.....\$ 50.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School ROTC Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

From: Eduardo J. Garza

Re:

Acceptance of Donation

Date: September 14, 2009

I am pleased to inform you of the following donation:

J. B. Alexander High School

\$500.00

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

STEP Academy appreciates the donation and continued support given Mrs. Dolores Barrera and J. B. Alexander High School. This money will be used to provide motivational incentives for all students at UISD STEP Academy.





To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

From: Eduardo J. Garza

Re:

Acceptance of Donation

Date: September 14, 2009

I am pleased to inform you of the following donation:

Isidro J. Soto

\$100.00

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

STEP Academy appreciates the donation given by Mr. Soto. This money will be used to provide motivational incentives for students at STEP Academy.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Memorandum

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Linda C. Castillo, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

September 9, 2009

Clark Elementary School has received a monetary donation of \$500.00 dollars for "The Imaginarium of South Texas," Family Science Festival. We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Clark Elementary School greatly appreciates Mr. Jesus Briones for his generous and attentive donation.



Clark Elementary School Linda C. Castillo, Principal

500 W. Hillside Rd., Laredo, Texas 78041 (956) 473-4600 Fax (956) 473-4699

Disclaimer

he policy of United 1.S.D. not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, or handicap in its programs, services, or activities as required by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Title IX of the Education adments of 1972; and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended.

Es norma de United I,S.D. et no discriminar por motivos de raze, cotor, origen nacional, sexo o impedimento, en sus programas, servicios o actividades, tal como to requieren el Título VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, según enmienda; Título IX de las Emmiendas en la Educación de 1972, y la Sección 504 de la Ley de Rehabilitación de 1973, según la enmienda.



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

| _ | _ |
|-----|--------|
| - 1 | \sim |
| | · V. |

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

September 9, 2009

The United South High School Student Activity Account has received the following donation:

Target.....\$ 169.85

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Student Activity Account is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





T SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Memorandum

To:

Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Anna R. Torres

Subject: Donation

Date:

September 9, 2009

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary received a donation from one of our parents, Claudia Rodriguez. The donation was a set of 12 tri-folds to be used in the computer lab room. The tri-folds are at an estimated cost of \$250.00. We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary School is very appreciative of the generosity of this donor.

XC: Ann McDonald, Executive Director for Elementary Education





Raymundo Gonzalez, III, Principal Trautmann Middle School

Board of Trustees

John M. Bruce President District 7

Pat Campos Vice-President District 3

Juan Antonio Molina, Jr Secretary Oistrict 4

> Ricardo Molina Parliamentarian District 1

Francisco "Pancho" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

William "Bill" Johnson Member District 5

Juan Roberto Ramirez Member District 6 TO:

ROBERTO J. SANTOS, SUPERINTENDENT

FROM:

RAYMUNDO GONZALEZ, III

ROM

SUBJECT:

DONATION

DATE:

September 09, 2009

TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL HAS RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING DONATION:

\$204.66 Target # 2106426

WE RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THAT YOU PLACE THIS ITEM ON THE NEXT BOARD MEETING AGENDA FOR APPROVAL BY THE BOARD. TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL IS VERY APPRECIATIVE FOR THIS GENEROUS DONATION.



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Memorandum

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Linda C. Castillo, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

October 16, 2009

Clark Elementary School has received a donation of two printers worth \$70.00 each. We request this items be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Clark Elementary School greatly appreciates teachers, Lisa Garcia and Elizabeth Barrera for their generous and attentive donation.



Clark Elementary School Linda C. Castillo, Principal

500 W. Hillside Rd., Laredo, Texas 78041 (956) 473-4600 Fax (956) 473-4699



SCHOOL DISTRICT

Superintendent

To:

Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Maggie Martinez, Principal

Date: 10-12-09

Re:

Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Lyndon B Johnson High School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

Champion Care Inc for donating \$350.00 for the LBJ Boys Basketball Team.

The LBJ Athletic Booster Club for donating \$100.00 to the LBJ Boys Basketball Team.

The LBJ Athletic Booster Club for donating \$100.00 to the Lyndon B Johnson Navy Junior Officer Training Corp.

Lyndon B Johnson High School would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank you.

